
 

Groups News, August 2025 
 

First, I must apologise for the lateness in sending out this newsletter. I could almost write a newsletter 
on all the reasons why it is late! But it is here, in a new format, which is part of the reason why it is late!  

I would like to congratulate and thank everyone who entered FoQ this year, especially all the country 
group members who literally had go the extra mile or two to get their quilts in and picked up. One of 
our first time entrants from a country group entered five quilts and won four prizes. I personally 
thought it was an amazing exhibition of quilting, and all of your contributions made it so. This year 
there was also a number of quilts that were ‘display only’ and they also added to the overall exhibit, 
proving you can participate even when your quilt isn’t officially judged. I encourage everyone to start 
thinking and planning their entries for next year’s FoQ. 

Affiliated Group Exhibitions: 

Please support the following affiliated Groups exhibitions: 

• Woodpatch Quilters, 20th- 21st September  
• Quilters Guild of Whyalla 11th _ 12th October  
• Gawler Quilting Circle 11th- 12th October 
• Bordertown Gum Tree Quilters 17th-19th October 
• Inman Quilters 18th-19th October 



   

The SAQ Judging Team would love to be invited to judge these exhibitions either as a training exercise 
with no results announced or as a judged exhibition. Contact Jill Christian. Judging Team Leader, for 
more details: saquiltersjudgingpanel@gmail.com 

Raffle quilts at SA Quilters meetings 

Groups are invited to bring their raffle quilts to SA Quilters Monthly Members meetings by booking a 
spot through Denise Johnston: denisejjohnston@gmail.com. This is an opportunity for groups to 
promote the event their raffle quilt is for and to tell us about their group and its activities by giving a 
small talk on the night. Please be aware that you might not sell many tickets as we are finding ticket 
sales are on the decline, some groups as low as 15 tickets on the night, but are happy to offer groups 
the opportunity to introduce themselves, have flyers available and promote their event in person.  

Other groups news:  

Port Elliott Quilters are having a Biggest Morning Tea 
event on 23rd September which everyone is invited 
to.  

Community Quilt Liaison position 

A couple of our groups have a formal connection 
with hospital and community groups to provide 
quilts and sewn projects, and we have members to 
coordinate the deliveries of quilts to the children 
wards at some of the major hospitals. At the 
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moment SAQ doesn’t have a program or contact for adult community links, and we have had a request 
come through from the Flinders Private Hospital end of life care program. If you or your group would 
like to take on the role of supporting this program or to coordinate the delivery of quilts to adult 
programs I would love to hear from you, (it would also help me and others to move on some of the 
quilts we have made).  

Country Forum is opening to all groups. 

There is still plenty of room for attendees at Country Forum this year, so we are opening it up to the 
City Groups as well. All Group contacts will be getting an email soon with all the details, if you are 
interested in coming ask your contact to register you.  

Save the Children Sit and Sew space 

The Save the Children Op Shop on Port Road at Croydon has a crafting space that they are 
encouraging community groups to use which would be ideal for smaller groups to book for just a gold 
coin donation. The shop hopes to build a community ‘feel’ within the shop area and hope the groups 
that use their space interact with shoppers. SA Quilters have a booking on Saturday fortnightly and are 
really enjoying the facilities. Contact Deena: 0434 879 922 or Kelly: 0427 291 324 for more details. 

I think that is all, I wish the groups having exhibitions all the best, hope those going to Quilt Encounter 
have a wonderful time and looking forward to seeing many of you at Country Forum.  

Happy quilting everyone. 

Rosanne 

0432 483 263 
President.saquilters@gmail.com 


